
 
  

WEEK 
EVENTS 
Dear Parent / Carer, 

 

We are enjoying our Harvest celebrations in school. 

Thank you to Mrs Eadie’s for all of her hard work with the 

School Harvest Choir who performed beautifully on 

Saturday at St. Wilfrid’s. Harvest worship continued this 

morning for our whole school service in St. Wilfrid’s. 

Thank you to the Year 6’s for reading so beautifully and 

for your kind donations which will go the The Knutsford 

Welcome Café which supports people in the local 

community. 

 

Years One and Two enjoyed their Bollin Valley 

Workshops last week. Year One used junk materials to 

produce parachutes and butterflies. Ranger Martin took 

Year Two to the wooded area where they learnt about 

habitats, the creatures that live in them, food webs and 

the importance of looking after nature. 

 

Our Year 6 Football and Netball Squads played their first 

fixtures last week. Despite being unsuccessful, both 

teams put in fantastic performances and displayed 

amazing team spirit. They were a credit to our school. 

 

The Knutsford Guardian photographer came into school 

to take a photograph of our new Reception Class. Please 

keep a look out in the Guardian for their photograph on 

their New Starters feature page. 

 

On Friday, Mark Wood, an Explorer / Mountaineer, is 

coming in to do special assembly about his next 

adventure to climb Everest. I’m sure that the children will 

enjoy hearing all about his experiences. 

 

Our Year Five will be attending the annual Pilgrim Days 

trip to Chester Cathedral next Monday. The children will 

learn about pilgrimage in the past, the Benedictine monks 

and how the cathedral is used today. They will take part 

in various workshops focusing on traditional and modern 

art, design skills, calligraphy, sugar craft, clay and hand 

bell ringing. The day will conclude in an act of worship. 

 

Damien Stenson 
Headteacher 

GOLDEN 
CERTIFICATE

ATTENDANCE 

GOOD TO 

BE GREEN 
VIP 
Values In Practice 

WINNING 
HOUSE 

Reception ~ Jake Long 

Year 1 - India Brocklehurst 

Year 2 - Noah Illingworth 

Year 3 - Elliot Wilson 

Year 4 - Freddie Knight 

Year 5 - Morgan Miller 

Year 6 - Charlie Valentine 

All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 

week. 

Reception ~ 98.01% 

Year 1 - 97.42% 

Year 2 - 99.69% 

Year 3 - 98.03% 

Year 4 - 98.16% 

Year 5 - 96.70% 

Year 6 - 97.47% 

Well done to Year Two & Year Four, our Key 

Stage 1 and 2 class attendance winners. 
 

Reception ~ Ethan Hill 

Year 1 - Archie Goodall 

Year 2 - Verity Miller 

Year 3 - Olivia Holbrook 

Year 4 - Freddie Knight 

Year 5 - Zach Abbott 

Year 6 - Thomas Robinson 

All these pupils gave 100% in their studies last 
week. 
 

Our VIP’s this week, proudly wearing the red 

sweatshirts for demonstrating our Christian 

Values, will be: 

Reception ~ Lottie Walton (Perseverance) 

Year 1 ~ Nat Kirkwood (Respect) 

Year 2 ~ Owen Baines (Friendship) 

Year 3 ~ Freddie Hoyle (Thankfulness) 

Year 4 ~ Sienna Hibbert (Trust) 

Year 5 ~ Connie Timmins (Perseverance) 

Year 6 ~ Thomas Miller (Compassion) 

Griffin with 260 House Points 

Wilfrid 246 

Green 244 

Mallory 236 

Well done to Griffin! 

8TH OCTOBER 2018 

TIMES 
TABLES 

A 2x Table Certificate was awarded to Sanah 

Morris in Year Two. Well done to Sanah. Our 

first Times Table award of the school year! 



 

OTHER 
NEWS 
PTA Spooky Disco 
The annual Spooky Disco will be on Wednesday 

24
th
 October, 4:30-6:00pm at the Victory Hall. 

Leaflets will be coming home this week with your 

child. 

 

 

                                                                                  

 

 

  


